GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL

 WEDNESDAY 27 SEPTEMBER  2017 
In Attendance: Caroline Jones (Chair), Ian Driscoll (Secretary), Suzanne Smith, Tish Weston, Vanessa Wycherley, Marie Barber.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Melanie Foley, Chris Page.
2.
NOTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 


These were approved. Proposed TW, seconded VW

3.
MATTERS ARISING


ID had added two new items as standing agenda items; Finance Matters and 
Building Issues. It was felt that items within these two headings were often raised 
under AOB, and therefore it was sensible to include them on every agenda. With 
this in mind, there were no matters arising, as they would be dealt with later in the 
agenda.
4.
BOOKING SYSTEM/FACEBOOK/WEBSITE (MB/TW)


This had been raised by MB and TW. There are various ways that potential users 
of the Hall can approach us, and we need to ensure those people are responded to 
in a timely fashion. The confusion seems to be with regard to those who use our 
Facebook page. At the moment no one member seems proficient in using this. 
Suzanne Dolphin had previously taken responsibility for managing our Facebook 
page. ID was currently one of the administrators, but does not regularly use it, and 
doesn't feel proficient in taking on this responsibility. As Facebook and other 
forms of social media are an essential modern marketing tool, it was agreed that 
MB would contact Suzanne Dolphin for some further guidance.  

MB also reported that Physis will no longer be using the Hall. 

Action: MB
5.
FINANCE MATTERS

As MF was unable to attend this meeting, it was agreed it would be held over until 
the next meeting.

Action: MF to provide a brief report to the next meeting.

6.
FUTURE EVENTS


Grinshill Animal Rescue Quiz Night - 

This event is being organised by Jenny Martinez to raise funds for the Rescue, but 
has been rescheduled for 27th January 2018.

Puppets and Poetry – Saturday 21st October 2017 1-5 pm.

Harvest Supper – This event, due to take place on 29th September had been 
cancelled due to the limited interest in attending.

Village Quiz – Friday 10th November 2017


ID reported that this was progressing well, however the following action was 

needed as the event is just over a month away:

Publicity/Marketing: ID would ask Angela Clarke if she would prepare posters 
based on those used last year. Action ID

So far three teams have been submitted (x2 Grinshill and x1 Clive). All members 
were asked to make every effort to drum up other teams. We need between 7 and 
10 teams to make it a successful night. Particular effort is needed via any contacts 
in Clive. 

Action: All

Questions/Admin: ID will sort this out.


Drinks: We need to carry out an audit of stock and buy for this event. MF has 
usually taken on this responsibility, and the Chair agreed to talk to her about this. 
Action: CJ

Food: We will follow similar arrangements for this year, but ID suggested trying 
another Fish & Chip shop. He will approach the one in Wem near the COOP. 
Action: ID

Pricing: It was agreed we would keep entrance fees etc the same as last year.

Music Night (Zen Dogs) – Saturday 9th December 2017


This would be a repeat of the last Zen Dogs appearance but with a Christmas 
theme. ID will arrange for posters to be prepared (These will also need to be 
placed on our Facebook page).


We will need to consider crisps and nibbles to be available, and the provision of a 
bar.
t 

Whalebone – Saturday 24th March 2018


Following their last successful appearance at GVH, it was agreed they should be 
rebooked for a return gig. ID will take the lead on this. He had been in contact 
with the band and booked them for Saturday 24th March 2018.

7.
BUILDING ISSUES


TW updated the committee. Decoration in kitchen and toilets would take place on 
14/15th October. The new external frame will also be painted at the same time.

The chippings in the parking area have not been moved. CJ will discuss with MF 
and also see if her husband Bob would organise the work.

There had been a previous discussion about a display cabinet. However this would 
be very expensive if we choose a bespoke option. It was agreed we would 
consider other cheaper options.

The Hall is always short of storage space with very few realistic options to 
improve this.  We keep a number of older chairs that are not used regularly but 
need to be kept. VW kindly offered to store them them for us in one of her 
outbuildings.

7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

There was no other business.
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 18th October 2017, Grinshill 
Village Hall at 7pm. It was agreed CJ would also Chair this meeting.

NB: This will be an opportunity to finalise details for the Quiz night.
